Town of Elizabethtown

Office of the Supervisor
7563 Court Street / PO Box 265
Elizabethtown, New York 12932
Telephone: (518) 873-6555 / Fax: (518) 873-9584

September 12,2025

Cathleen Reusser Town Supervisor

Cassandra D'Agostino Clerk to the Supervisor Water Administrator

Janet E. Cross Town Clerk Tax Collector Registrar

Jack D. Pulsifer DPW Superintendent

Peter A. Deming Town Justice

Richard Olcott Town Justice

Bruce Caza Assessor

Gordon Costin
Building & Code Officer
Deputy Water Comm.

Cobble Hill Golf Course

Michael McCarroll
Dog Control Officer

Charles S. Moisan, MD Town Health Officer

David Dickinson Water Commissioner

Jeffrey Allott
Town Council

Ben Morris
Town Council

William Wright Town Council

Adam Bailey Town Council Dear Residents of Noble Terrace,

The Noble Terrace Bridge project is of incredible importance to The Town of Elizabethtown. We are equally frustrated with the longevity of the detour. It is the topic of discussion regularly, and we are working tirelessly to see this to completion. Certain factors are outside of our control, no matter our desire to see this project expedited.

The Engineering firm is in the process of final design. To finalize this, the firm must wait for a permit from the State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO). The project was submitted to them in the first week of July 2025.

In the meantime, The Town of Elizabethtown has been proceeding, where we can, on this project. We have approved permits from the APA, DEC and US Army Corps of Engineers. We were hoping to have the RFP bid package by the end of August, but until the SHPO permitting is received, we are unable to advance the final design and bid package.

This project is taking longer than we anticipated. We are still working diligently to see it through. We share in your frustration and hope to keep communication open to the community.

I welcome your responses to this frustrating situation. Please don't hesitate to contact our office at (518)873-6555, or join us at our regular board meeting, next Tuesday, September16, 2025 at 6:30pm at the town hall.

Best Regards,

Cathleen Reusser, Supervisor